SALT CREEK SANITARY DISTRICT
PHASE VI & VII IMPROVEMENTS PROJECTS

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

On December 19, 2022 at 6:00 P.M. at the Salt Creek Sanitary District Wastewater Treatment
Plant located at 201 S. Route 83, Villa Park, Illinois, the Salt Creek Sanitary District will hold a
public hearing for the purpose of hearing public comments for the following:

Section 365.330 of the Illinois Procedures for Issuing Loans from the Water Pollution Control
Loan Program (WPCLP) requires that IEPA assess the environmental impacts of proposed
wastewater projects to be funded with loans. This review is carried out in conjunction with the
State’s review of the applicant’s facilities plan. Prior to final approval of the plan, the public’s
comments are sought regarding environmental impacts of the proposed project.

The IEPA has reviewed the 2021 Facility Plan which describes the Phase VI and Phase VII
Improvements Projects and has determined the projects to be technically sound and cost-effective.

A copy of the 2021 Facility Plan and the JEPA Project Summary and Preliminary Environmental
Impacts Determination (PEID) are available for public inspection at the Salt Creek Sanitary
District, 201 S. Route 83, Villa Park, Illinois.

IEPA will receive written comments on the Facilities Plan for 10 days after the date of the hearing.
Comments can be addressed to:

Raymond Hensley, President Ms. Ellen Watters

Board of Trustees Illinois Environmental Protection Agency
Salt Creek Sanitary District Infrastructure Financial Assistance Section
201 S. Route 83 1021 N. Grand Ave. East

Villa Park, IL 60181-6600 Springfield, IL 62794-9276

Upon final approval of this plan, the project will be scored for priority in accordance with Sections
366.104 and 366.105. The projects described in the 2021 Facility Plan are classified as Service
Continuation - Treatment under the Illinois Project Priority System.

Dated this& Id) day of DOO , 2022.

Mary Agruséﬁ%ict Clerk




